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02) Contributions 32) Hedgehog Corner 

03) Editorial 37) Village Hall Update 

14) Village Life 58) Meet the Villager 

28) Village Show 60) Then and Now 

We love to hear from you.  Please send any articles & news 
to: editorhullavingtonnews@gmail.com or deliver to The Old 
Bakery, 1 Gibbs Lane.  We reserve the right to edit any arti-
cle.  Please send in a Word file with a font of 12 and pictures/
logos etc in jpeg.  Pictures are printed in black and white. 

Input deadline for the next issue is the 15th November 2021.  

£65 per page for 6 issues a year and £35 per half-page (black 
& white). All payments to Liz Greenman, address below.  
Email:  julianandlizgreenman@gmail.com. 

Donations are invaluable to the running of this newsletter, 
they can be made through the collection box in the village 
shop or sent to Liz Greenman, 84 The Street, Hullavington. 
SN14 6DU.  Lloyds Chippenham. Sort 30 91 99, AC 
‘Hullavington News’ No 03041845. 

Contributions 
 

In this issue 
 

     
   HN is printed by Jamprint—01249 823950 
    www.jamprint.co.uk 
                 Printed on Carbon Captured paper + www.woodlandcarbon.co.uk 
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Many of you in the village will know Emma Trickett as a dance 
tutor but also as a keen and knowledgeable animal lover.  Emma 
has kindly written an article (p.32) about our hedgehog friends 
and how we can all help to keep them thriving. 

 

The Village Hall has featured strongly in the last month; it was 
great to see the village show return to the hall after it was forced 
‘online’ like so many other events last year.  Many thanks to Jon-
nie Jeeves for working to provide a covid safe space for people to 
take part.  There were lots of quality entries and the ‘al-fresco’ 
tea area proved to be a hit, allowing people to mingle safely. 
Luckily the weather was kind on the day.  See page 28 for photos 
and a full report.  

 

The new Village Hall Committee have also been busy re-
structuring the charging system. They’re also introducing the lat-
est technology to make bookings and hall access easier.  Lots 
more info on page 37.  They have organised a quiz night on the 
22nd October, more details on page 7. 

 

Thanks to all of them for keep this valuable asset going.   

 

 

 

With best wishes, Sally Jeeves, Editor. 
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  ♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♪♫♫♪♫♫♪ 

 

PIANO LESSONS 

 

JENNIFER J. TIDMARSH ATM (SMTC) 

12 The Street, Hullavington 

 

Very well established Piano Teacher with over thirty-five  

year’s experience. 

 

Children from the age of six, teenagers and adults all welcome. 

Lessons in Theory of Music also available 

Telephone 01666 837264. Mobile 07814 103077 

 

Member of the Incorporated Society of Musicians.  
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A BOWERS GARDENING SERVICES 
 

ALL ASPECTS OF GARDENING 
ALL TYPES OF FENCING 

TREE SURGERY 
PATIOS 

NEW LAWNS LAID 
RUBBISH CLEARANCE 

 
FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE WITH NO OBLIGATION 

For quality jobs at a competitive price call: 
 

PHONE: 0800 4748526 
MOBILE: 07879 874627 

The Orchard, Frog Lane, Great Somerford, Wilts SN15 5JA 

Livery Available Norton  

 

Various and different livery packages available from DIY upwards in 
quiet, rural location. Whether you are wanting a base to compete 
from, somewhere to enjoy a quiet hack or a base to hunt from, this 
yard offers it all! 

* Large, airy stables   * Secure tack room with CCTV 
* Plenty of storage space * Undercover horse walker 
* Parking for lorry / trailer  
* Floodlit fenced outdoor arena   
* Individual paddocks with all year-round turnout 
* Excellent hacking including off-road tracks 
 
Perfect location for various and different equestrian competition and 
schooling venues with good access to the M4 and A429 

All set in a beautiful, peaceful location in the heart of the Duke of 
Beaufort’s hunting area.  Call Mary Cundick on: 07867804456 
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Hullavington Village Hall 

Friday 22nd October at 7.30pm 
 

Tables of 4 - £12 per table; winnings 50% of door takings 
 

Doors open at 7pm; bar available from 7pm and in the interval. 
 

Please wear a mask until seated.  
Numbers will be limited to allow for sufficient spacing between 

tables. 
 

Tickets from Anna Durrant 01666 837569/ an-
na@hullavingtonhall.org.uk 
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Hullavington CE Primary and Nursery School 
(Voluntary Controlled) 

    

  One Team 
   Working together 
   Learning Together 

   Succeeding Together  
 
Hullavington CE Primary and Nursery School has a dedicated on site nursery learning 
environment.  The Nursery has sessions available for funded 2-year olds (limited spaces) 
and preschool children (funding available from age of 3 years). 
 
Our team, consisting of a qualified teacher and qualified childcare professionals, will be 
working together to help develop strong bonds with your and your child to enable them to 
reach their full potential.  We believe that when our ‘Little Hoots’ feel at home in their 
learning environment they can be inspired to explore the world around them to maximise 
their learning and development. 

 
Ours sessions run from Monday – Friday in accordance with school term times. 

 
Morning session: 8.50 am – 11.50 am 

Afternoon session: 11.50 am – 2.50 pm 
 

To find out more, arrange a visit to the nursery or book your child’s place, please contact: 
 

Hullavington C.E. Primary and Nursery School 
Hullavington, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 6EF 

 
Telephone and fax: 01666 837604 

Email: admin@hullavington.wilts.sch.uk 

 
Website:  www.hullavington.wilts.sch.uk  

 

mailto:admin@hullavington.wilts.sch.uk
http://www.hullavington.wilts.sch.uk
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HULLAVINGTON GARAGE AND STORES 

TEL: 01666 837279 

Hullavingtonmotors@gmail.com 

 

 GARAGE 

• MOT TESTIING (class 4  
only) 

• MANUFACTURER REC-
OMMENDED SERVICE 
AND REPAIRS 

• CAM BELTS 

• TYRES 

• EXHAUSTS 

• BATTERIES 

• DIAGNOSTICS 

• VEHICLE ACCESSORIES 

• CALOR GAS 

 

 

 

 

OPENING TIMES 

MON-FRI 08.30-17.00 

SAT—BY APPOINTMENT 

SUN—CLOSED 

 

CONVENIENCE STORE 

• OFF LICENCE 

• NATIONAL LOTTERY AND   
SCRATCH CARDS 

• NEWSPAPERS & GREET-
ING GARDS 

• GROCERIES & FRUIT AND 
VEG. 

• CONFECTIONARY & ICE 
CREAM 

• FROZEN FOOD 

• CHILLED FOOD 

• LOCAL BREAD 

• LOCAL HONEY & EGGS 

* SPECIAL ORDERS WELCOME * 

 

 

OPENING TIMES 

MON—FRI 08.00-17.00 

SAT—08.30-16.00 

SUN—09.00-13.00 
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Chris’ Interior Blinds 
 

Made-to-measure blinds, supplied and  
fitted for FREE 

 
01666 510 557 
07899 741 802 

 

Roman, roller, venetian, pleated, woods,       

vertical, curtains, perfect fit.  

 

Blind/curtain repair and fitting service also  

available—just call. 

NOT KEEN ON BIG GYMS? 

 

Pineapple Fitness Studio welcomes all age groups for  

private gym use and/or  

Personal Training 

 

Open from 6am to 10pm daily 

Kington Langley, Chippenham 

Mobile 07900 911209 

www.pineapplefitness.co.uk 

 

PINEAPPLE FITNESS STUDIO 
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Clapcote Forestry 
Established 1981 

 

Supplier of best quality Hard-
wood LOGS 

Cut and split to your requirements 

* 

Kiln dried logs available seasonally 

* 

Deliveries or CASH & CARRY 

* 

KINDLING 

* 

Telephone: Norman & Diana Matthews 

01666 837230 

Clapcote Hill, Grittleton SN14 6AS 

dimatthews@me.com 

 

 

 

 

CLAPCOTE SAWMILL 

Specialising in: 

Oak, Larch, Douglas Fir & all       
native hard and soft woods 

For beams, lintels, planks & cladding 

* 

Bespoke Oak Framing Service 

Timber frames made to order 

* 

Visit our yard between Grittleton & 

Hullavington to discuss your require-

ments.  
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THE VILLAGE BUS SHELTER 

The bus shelter at the junction of The 
Street and Watts Lane was erected in 1952 
by the Parish Council of the day to commem-
orate the Coronation of HM Queen Elizabeth 
II.  

In late 2019 the Parish Council decided that it was showing its 
age and it was time for a new coat of anti-graffiti paint.  In addi-
tion a couple of the roof tiles had slipped.  Councillor Hank Slat-
er volunteered to fix the roof tiles and paint the interior but, on 
closer inspection, it was discovered that rather more than that 
was required.  The Parish Council agreed that Hank should do 
whatever was necessary which turned out to be the removal of 
all the roof tiles, a total replacement of all the battens and 
roofing felt followed by the replacement of the roof and ridge 
tiles.  The wooden fascia boards were also replaced with PVC 
which will cut down on future maintenance costs.  Some of you 
may remember seeing Hank - during the hottest week in July 

2020 - with his scaffolding around the 
bus shelter carrying out this task. 

Fast forward to this week and the interi-
or of the bus shelter - not an easy task as 
anti-graffiti paint needs far more prepar-
atory work than ordinary gloss 
paint.  There was also the problem of all 
the books and bookcases that now re-

side in the bus shelter.  Step forward Liz Parry-Williams, her 
husband Peter and Evelyn Lewis, who made light work of the 
removal of these items and the replacement of them when the 
paintwork had been completed.   
Additionally, Liz has removed all the cobwebs from the com-
memoration board and the PVC fascias, washed down the 
Watts Lane street sign at the side of the shelter and also 
washed down the Parish Council notice board affixed to the 
side.  Peter then gave the commemorative board a good 
coating of Linseed oil for added weather protection.  

VILLAGE LIFE— Groups, Events & News 
 

2012 

Work in progress 
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A lady in Stanton who was moving home, donated a wicker chair 
which has now taken its place in the newly repaired and decorat-
ed bus shelter.    

 
The new colour of the interior of the bus shelter was chosen by 
Liz (who is the main voluntary "caretaker" of the build-
ing) assisted by her husband Peter and Evelyn Lewis. The ladies 
also keep an eye on the garden area at the rear of the bus shel-
ter and are often seen titivating the edges and ensuring that they 
are tidy. 

 
The finishing touch was the placement of that lovely red gerani-
um which first appeared last year, courtesy of Liz.  The bus shel-
ter has never looked so smart!   

 
So, it is a huge thank you to all the above mentioned for their 
contribution to the bus shelter makeover, and also Gemma Hole 
who willingly let Hank connect up to her electricity supply when 
it was needed for his generator.   A real community effort. 
Hank never charges for the "labours of love" that he performs 
for the village  - in fact he has still not submitted his bill for the 
materials he used last year when he sorted out the roof. I shall 
have to nag him - again!!!  

    On behalf of all of us, thanks to all involved, it looks great! Ed 

The finished shelter and community library! 
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CLIMATE STRATEGY CONSULTATION 

 

If you are concerned about Climate Change, 
from Wednesday 1 September to 23:59 on 
Sunday 17 October, you can comment on the draft strategy, 
which covers seven delivery themes: transport; built environ-
ment; waste; green economy; energy generation, storage and dis-
tribution; natural environment, food and farming; and carbon 
neutral council.    

A hard copy of the Climate Strategy is available to view in eve-
ry Wiltshire Library including mobile libraries. Have your say by 
taking the online survey available here from 1 September. 

https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?
k=162911004073  

 

At the same time, we will also be consulting on 'Our Natural Envi-
ronment Plan' - A Green and Blue Infrastructure (GBI) strategy for 
Wiltshire, which looks at the future for Wiltshire's natural envi-
ronmental assets and how the council can help protect and en-
hance them for the benefit of people and biodiversity.    

A hard copy of the Climate Strategy is available to view in every 
Wiltshire Library including mobile libraries. 

Background to the consultation 

Wiltshire Council acknowledged a climate emergency in February 
2019 and committed to becoming carbon neutral as an organisa-
tion by 2030. We are investing money to achieve this and are fully 
committed.  We will also support Wiltshire to work towards be-
coming carbon neutral by 2030. We need to work with residents, 
communities and businesses to achieve this.  

 

Thanks to Maggie Bawden for the Parish Council information.  

 

 

https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=162911004073
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=162911004073
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-bio-green-blue-infrastructure
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-bio-green-blue-infrastructure
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DO YOU USE MEDEQUIP? 

If you do, then perhaps you would 
like to complete the survey to help 
them evaluate the service that is 
offered? Just click on  this 
link    Give your feedback   to let 
them know what you think. 

 

INFORMATION FROM THE SURGERY IN MALMESBURY 

 
Patients have been telling us that they are struggling to get 
through to us, which we are very sorry to hear. We are con-
ducting a complete review of our processes and access options 
for patients across all staff teams. 

We continue to experience unprecedented demand for ap-
pointments which has increased by 73% since May 2020 and is 
now at a higher level for us here in Malmesbury than pre pan-
demic.  We are recalling patients with chronic conditions for 
routine reviews as many of these were not completed in 2020.  
We are also managing an increase in non-clinical requests, 
many of which are beyond our control. Recent examples being 
enquiries about signing up for the NHS App to access COVID 
Vaccine certificates, and hundreds of calls regarding the timing 
and availability of COVID, and now flu, vaccines.   

We have employed additional staff, including pharmacists and 
physiotherapists, installed new phone lines, increased appoint-
ment numbers, and introduced a separate service for ordering 
medication to release our staff.   In June, our GP partners in-
creased the length of their clinics to try to make more appoint-
ments available and improve access for patients and we suc-
cessfully recruited additional admin staff as well as another GP 
who will join us in September as we prepare to roll out Phase 3 
of the vaccine programme and flu jabs.   Please be assured that 
we are doing everything we can to offer the best possible ser-
vice at this time of increased demand.  

Malmesbury Primary Care Centre. 

https://healthwatchwiltshire.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=566f5aec439d83f8ec0f3610e&id=e7b1f63a13&e=5baccd4335
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PLANNING TO TRAVEL ABROAD SOON? 

If, when you applied for your new passport you had extra months 
added to it because, for some reason, you were applying for its 
renewal early,  then the following will be of interest to you. 

Red passport holders are being urged to 
check if their travel document is still valid 
before travelling abroad after a major rule 
change.  
When UK left the EU last year, a new blue 
passport design with the lettering 'BRITISH 
PASSPORT' replaced the original red which 
is slowly being phased out.  However, 
those who are still using red passports are 

being warned to pay careful attention to a rule change surround-
ing expiry dates which could catch them out. 
 
Passports are now only valid for 10 years exactly - additional 
months on anyone's red passports (passports issued before the UK 
left the EU ) are no longer valid. This could reduce the validity time 
by several months without people being aware.   
Example: passport issue date 21st Jun 2012, passport expiry date 
21st Dec 2022. Your passport expiry date is now the 21st Jun 2022. 
Most countries in the EU require that your passport is valid for six 
months on the date of return from your holiday, some countries 
it’s three months, meaning the last date you could return on the 
above example would be the 21st Dec 2021. 
Since 2020, those renewing or applying for a new passport have 
been issued the new blue design.  

 

Your old EHIC card which was used to avail yourself of medical 
treatment or services in Europe, is valid until the expiry date 
shown and will need to be replaced by the new UK GHIC card. 

 

Follow the instructions at the link below: 

https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/healthcare-abroad/apply-for-a
-free-uk-global-health

file:///C:/Users/Sallu Jeeves/Documents/CyberLink
file:///C:/Users/Sallu Jeeves/Documents/CyberLink
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A VILLAGE AFFAIR 

 

The evening of Thursday, 9th September really was a village affair 
with approximately 20 friends of the late John Greenwood gather-
ing on the small green, opposite The Hullavington Arms, to witness 
the unveiling of a plaque on the new seat which had been be-
queathed to the village by John.   

 
Also present were Mark and Sarah Laskey, the new owners of West 
View - where John and his wife, Beryl had lived since 1966 - with 
their children, who brought a lovely bouquet of flowers to mark the 
occasion. 

 
This new seat replaces the one which had been bequeathed by 
John's wife, Beryl, in 1999.  That seat provided respite for many 
people as they walked or cycled through the village but it was 
showing signs of age. 

John's daughters, Jennifer, who had travelled from France for the 
occasion, and Lynne - both of whom had attended the village school 

- had organised the event and Lynne reminisced about her parents’ 
time in the village following their move to West View from York-
shire.  
It was then time for John's granddaughter, Lornie, to unveil the 
plaque, which she did with great aplomb. 
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 Drinks and nibbles were then enjoyed by all as they chatted 
away at the conclusion of a very village affair.  

 

AN UPDATE ON PROJECT OYAM 

 

In February of this year I circulated information regarding Pro-
ject OYAM, a fundraising initiative to help a village school in 
Eastern Nepal. 

 
It is being spearheaded by Major Khatri Chakrabahdur who 
attended this school as a child and who, until recently, was 
Officer Commanding 90 Sqn RLC at Buckley Barracks.  
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The land has been purchased and surveyed and the design and 
costings approved with input from the GIFT trustees. 

The OMH will be a 3-storey earthquake resistant structure with a 
full build and fully furnished cost of £184,000.  

“Depending on the COVID situation in Nepal, we are planning to 
lay the foundations in April next year and have the whole project 
completed by April 2023. With your continued support we believe 

this is more than achievable.   

 

We can’t thank you enough for 
your generous support and we 
look forward to providing you 
with further updates. as we 
progress. 
Chakra”.  

 

 

Many thanks to Maggie Bawden for the village round-up—Ed 
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HULLAVINGTON BOOK GROUP 

We meet the second Tuesday in the month, 2- 3 pm in the 
side room at the village hall.  During the summer months, 
we have enjoyed sitting outside in the sunshine at the hall for our 
meetings. 

Our June choice was 'The Sealwoman's Gift' by Sally Magnusson. 

As you will see from the reviews, her first novel was a big hit with 
us.  A remarkable story written around a horrendous, but little 
known event, at least outside Iceland, the themes of slavery still 
resound today. Also, I thought it juxtaposed the beliefs of two ma-
jor world religions, Christianity  and Islam, and it showed the simi-
larities as much as the differences and how both leave many fun-
damental questions unanswered. Showed how myth and legends 
are also important in human existence.  

‘It conveys a lot of historical information, not in didactic mode but 
developed via the story and the characters’.  

‘The way the author moved  between, and linked, places and 
times was very skilfully done.' 

'A wonderful novel that brought Icelandic legends and history to 
life. Based on a factual event, Sally Magnusson’s descriptive skills 
beautifully capture the atmospheric splendour of both Iceland and 
exotic Tangiers.  It is alert to both ethical and cultural differences 
and is very pertinent to the current slave questions and just how 
many societies have been impacted by this heinous activity. De-
spite its dark topic this is a very moving, believable and enjoyable 
read.' 

'I enjoyed it - an interesting portrayal of the slave raids by the 
Ottoman Empire and surprised they took place as far north.' 

In July we read 'The Spy and the Traitor' by Ben Macintyre. 

'Bit plodding at times, especially early on in the book but the cli-
max of the escape was I thought very well written, even if one 
knew the ending.   

“Wonder how much had to be left out or has not yet been dis-
closed. Especially the events after OG’s recall to Moscow. I had 
not read before that the KGB actually had a sort of morality and 
frowned against such things as adultery. You could assassinate 
your neighbour but you must not covet his wife. “ 
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‘At times espionage does seem like a game played out by English 
public school boys. What is revealed later varies between what, in 
hindsight, seems silly and the result of paranoia and the other ex-
treme of people being killed’. 

‘Most impressive characters seemed to be the two wives, espe-
cially Caroline, the wife of the MI6 Station Chief. Reminiscent of  
the  stuff of empire.  Be practical, get on with it, stiff upper lip etc’.  

‘I thought it showed what a good writer John Le Carré was. How 
he could take all this type of stuff as background and make it so 
dramatic and readable’. 

‘Also, you might not agree with her politics but Mrs Thatcher 
seems to come out of it quite well in her brief appearance. Very 
decisive in comparison to the image of our current incumbent’. 

‘Although in a completely different context, the sacrifice or aban-
donment of one’s family followed on a bit from that in the Seal-
woman.' 

'It was interesting but just not my kind of book.  Some of it seems 
almost too far fetched, but it obviously must have happened - the 
Harrods' carrier bag, for instance, must have drawn attention to 
something that was supposed to be secret.' 

Our August book choice: 'Miss Benson's Beetle' by Rachel Joyce. 

1950—in a devastating moment of clarity, Margery Benson aban-
dons her dead-end job and advertises for an assistant to accompa-
ny her on an expedition.  She is going to travel to the other side of 
the world to search for a beetle that may or may not exist.   

If you source 'Miss Benson's Beetle' in paperback, 'The Photo-
graph that Inspired a Novel', found at the back of the book, tells 
how a trip to Kelmscott Manor in Oxfordshire opened the door for 
Rachel, (suffering from 'writer's block'), and set her on the path-
way to completing the novel. 

Most people enjoyed 'Miss Benson's Beetle', although one mem-
ber didn't feel empathy for the characters.  

'The Sunday Express write up on the back cover states: “This glori-
ous novel is as much about second chances, heartfelt friendships 
and emotional courage as it is about trekking through dangerous 
terrain” 
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Rachel Joyce has once again created the most colourful and be-
lievable characters and put them in quite bizarre situations. Her 
writing, however, is such that she creates a heart warming and 
entrancing book’. 

September title: 'The Salt Path' by Raynor Winn. 

A true story.  'Just days before Raynor Winn learned that Moth, 
her husband of thirty-two years, was terminally ill, they lost their 
home and livelihood.  With nothing left and little time, they im-
pulsively decided to walk the 630-mile South West Coast Path, 
from Somerset to Dorset, via Devon and Cornwall.  Living wild 
and free at the mercy of sea and sky, they discovered a new, lib-
erating existence, but what would they find and the journey's 
end?' 

FILM OF THE BOOK—These evenings are held on the first 
Wednesday of the month in the side room at the village hall.  
Films start at 7.30.  If you would like information about the Book 
Group or Film of the Book evenings, please contact Elizabeth Par-
ry-Williams:  tel: 01666 837713, email: peac@globalnet.co.uk or 
call in at 20 The Street. 

—————————————————————————————- 

HULLAVINGTON FILM GROUP 

All film group evenings are now held on a Wednesday. 

Film EXTRA sessions (side hall) are held on the third 
Wednesday in the month, and Film Group (main hall) on 
the fourth.  Depending on numbers attending, the fourth 
Wednesday in the month film may be shown in the side hall. 

Until further notice the charge per adult to see films will be £3.00 
in the main hall, and £2.00 for the small hall.  The new village hall 
committee has announced that hall rental charges will be in-
creased in the future and these increases are likely to influence 
Film Group’s charges.  Watch this space for further information. 

Dates for film evenings in the autumn—October: 
Film Group EXTRA Wednesday 20th, Film Group Wednesday 27th 

Please book in advance by contacting: 

Elizabeth Parry-Williams, Tel: 01666 837 713, email: 
peac@globalnet.co.uk, or call in at 20 The Street.  

mailto:peac@globalnet.co.uk
mailto:peac@globalnet.co.uk
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HULLAVINGTON SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB 

  

 

Now that the government has relaxed the 
requirements imposed on us all at the start of the Coronavirus 
Pandemic what, may we ask ourselves, can we do to exercise a 
little more, socialise a little more and take part in a fun, chal-
lenging and enjoyable sport?  

The answer is- SHORT MAT BOWLS. 

We at Hullavington Short Mat Bowls Club are looking for new 
people, of any age from 9 to 90, who would like to try their hand 
at Short Mat Bowls. 

The game is played, indoors, on a purpose made mat measuring 
approximately 12 metres long by 2 metres wide down which you 
play your bowl to get as close to a " jack" as possible. The prob-
lem is that in the middle of the mat is a 380mm wide block of 
wood which you have to avoid by bending your bowl round it 
( using the bias of the bowl). Sounds easy. Believe me, it's not. 
But, if you can master this art with a modicum of success, you 
can enjoy a very pleasant evening’s entertainment with good 
company and lively banter. Added to which, the game offers 
gentle exercise, bending the knee to play your bowl and gentle 
walk up and down the mat. It won't make you as fit as an Olym-
pic athlete, but it will help to stop the joints from seizing up. 

If you fancy joining our small group on a Monday evening from 
7.30 to 9.30 then why not give any of the following a call and 
they'll be able to tell you a bit more about the club and the 
game. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

Frank Clarke - Chairman 01666 838311 

Pat Harper - Secretary 07462 136889 

Peter Harper - Treasurer 07753 282095 
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SERVICES FOR OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 

 

 

                                         

 
 

Coffee Shop: We’re back in full swing, come and enjoy time for a 
chat and excellent cakes.  Every Friday 10.00 – 12.00 

 
Little Lights: every Friday morning in church from 10.00 to 
11.00am. for pre-school children and their carers 

 
Home Groups This term we have 3 Home Groups running, 2 in 
the evenings and one day time one. It’s never too late to join 
one.  Contact Henny Metters on 837778 for more information 

Sunday 3 11.00am Holy Communion with Junior Church 

Sunday 10 11.00am Morning Praise, Informal 

Sunday 17 11.00am Holy Communion 

Sunday 24 11.00am All Age Service, families welcome 

Sunday 31 10.00am Group Communion Service at SSQ 

Sunday 7 11.00am Holy Communion with Junior Church 

Sunday 14 10.50am Remembrance Day Service 

Sunday 21 11.00am Holy Communion 

Sunday 28 11.00am All Age Service 

PARISH CHURCH OF ST MARY MAGDALENE 
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LICENSING ACT 2003 

APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES LICENCE 

(Section 17 of the Act) 

A copy of the application may be inspected by visiting https://
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/licences-permits-new-premises-applications 

or by emailing publicprotectionnorth@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Any representations by a Responsible Authority/Interested Party or 
other persons must be received in writing within 28 days of this no-

tice, by email to  publicprotectionnorth@wiltshire.gov.uk or by 
writing to The Licensing Authority, Wiltshire Council, Public Protec-

tion, County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, BA14 8JN. 

 
Date of Notice 15th September 2021 

End of Consultation 12th October 2021 

 
It is an offence knowingly or recklessly to make a false statement in 

connection with an application punishable on summary conviction of 
£5000. 

 

 

  

Name of Applicant: 

  

  

Postal address of premise: 

Hullavington Village Hall Committee 

Hullavington Village Hall 

Hill Hayes Lane 

Hullavington 

Chippenham 

SN14 6EB 

 The application, if granted, is to enable the following licensable activities on the 
Premise Licence: 

 The sale of alcohol at events booked at the Hullavington Village Hall during the 
period:  

Mondays until Sundays 12.00 – 23.00 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/licences-permits-new-premises-applications
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/licences-permits-new-premises-applications
mailto:publicprotectionnorth@wiltshire.gov.uk
mailto:publicprotectionnorth@wiltshire.gov.uk
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 HULLAVINGTON  

Village Show 

The sun shone for the Village Show on 28th August.  This was the 
first open event in the hall for 18 months.  This year’s show was a 
little smaller than the last few years, but the lack of quantity was 
made up by some very high quality entries in all classes.  The hall 
had been laid out ‘Ikea style’ with a one way flow to allow viewing 
of all the entries without creating a bottleneck. Takeaway teas 
were served at the back of the hall and enjoyed al fresco, which 
allowed lots of people to have a good catch up. 
 
The talented trophy winners this year were: 
 
The Hawker Challenge Trophy for the best Vegetable and Fruit ex-
hibit - Jebbie Hewitt.  This was a tough one as our expert judge, 
Mike Hinwood of Foxley Nurseries was torn between Matt Rose’s 
six perfect raspberries and Jebbie’s kalettes. After much delibera-
tion the kalettes won as they are much more prone to diseases 
and Jebbie’s were unsullied! 
 
The Vic Rawlins Trophy for the best Flower exhibit - Rosie Smedley 
 
The Harmer Shield for the best Flower Arrangement - Jebbie 
Hewitt 
 
The Hullavington Village Hall Cup for the best Food article - Caro-
line Bance.  Another tough call but Caroline’s ‘Jar of Stoned Fruit’ 
from her bountiful plum tree beat off some stiff competition. 
 
The Hamilton Cup for the best Craft exhibit - shared by Edith Cook 
and Sarah Harmer 
Another hotly contested class with a draw for the top spot. 
 
The Parry Williams Trophy for the best piece of Art - Chris Winter 
 
The Star Inn Trophy for the best Photographic entry - Henny 
Metters 
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The London House Cup for 
the best Children under 9 
was won by Anabelle Laskey 
 
The Hullavington Garage and 
Village Store Trophy for the 
best overall children’s entry - 
Edith Stewart.  It’s the sec-
ond year running that Edith 
wins this monster trophy.  

Her perfect Peppa Pig model 
won the day! 
 
The show organisers would like 
to thank the many people who 
made this year’s show a suc-
cessful and fun day.   
 
The stalwart volunteers who 
help to set up and run the 
event, our very knowledgeable 
and wholly impartial judges 
whose only payment is a light 
lunch and a glass of cheap 

warm white wine, the many villagers who submit their artwork, 
culinary efforts and garden bounty for public scrutiny,  the gener-
ous people who donate tombola gifts (therefore ensuring that the 
show can afford to run another year) and of course the many villag-
ers who come along, pay 50p to enter, admire the limitless talent 
that our lovely village has to offer and then pay another £1 for a 
cup of stewed tea and a homemade biscuit!   
 
All being well next year’s show will be on Saturday 27th August - 
we hope to see you there!                                            Jonnie Jeeves 
 
 
Thanks so much to Jonnie for organizing the show again, there was 
a lot of uncertainty about whether it could go ahead, he went to 
great effort to try and make it as covid safe as possible.  It was love-
ly to see a good turnout and enjoy all the exhibits! Ed 

     Edith Stewart’s thumbprint picture 

Edith Stewart 
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Ann Sneyd— 

‘freedom’ 

‘Chris Winter’s entry— portrait 

Al fresco coffee 

Jebbie 

Hewitt 

Best flow-

er display 

‘Hear no evil, speak no evil, see no 
evil’!  Steph, Sarah and Edith kindly 
providing judges and helpers’ 
lunches 

Linda Hadley and Geraldine McKib-
bin with the 200 club raising money 
for the Village Hall 
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WILDLIFE MATTERS —The Hedgehog 
 
We are incredibly lucky to live in the countryside with lots of won-
derful wildlife, but populations around the world have shrunk by a 
massive 68% on average in the past nearly 50 years.  The sad truth 
is that we are in the middle of a global ecological crisis.  So instead 
of saying “we’ve got plenty of wildlife here so it’s not our prob-
lem!”, please think “what can we do to help?”.   
Hedgehogs are on the endangered list in the UK, 
some rescue centres are very concerned about 
their long-term survival. I have taken quite a few 
poorly Hedgehogs to wildlife hospitals over the 
past few years, most recover well and are released 
back into Hullavington, though some, due to inju-
ries, sadly haven’t made it. Hedgehogs are the cut-
est little guys and I would love to hear about how 
you help the hedgehogs in your garden or if you see any scurrying 
about through the village (please email emmatrick-
ett@hotmail.com, I’m trying to compile a list of sightings). If you 
don’t have any hedgehog visitors yet, or are wondering how to 
help, here are a few things you can do: 
 
Wild areas:  By encouraging wild areas in your garden, you are 
helping to create a balanced ecosystem, shelter, and a natural 
source of food for hedgehogs. Let the grass grow, leave the leaves, 
and enjoy the natural look!  If you are worried about what the 
neighbours might think, proudly display a blue heart to show that 
you are caring for wildlife by rewilding your garden (see 
www.bluecampaignshop.co.uk for more info). 
Access to your garden:  Create a ‘Hedgehog Highway’ by cutting a 
small hole in the bottom of your garden gate or fence to allow ac-
cess.  If you have a dog with a high prey drive it’s probably best not 
to (I’m not sure who would come off worse!). 
Grass strimming, bonfires, and fireworks:  Please check any long 
grass and bonfire material before strimming or setting fire to a 
bonfire. Loud fireworks stun and kill our wildlife through shock and 
litter - please be compassionate and leave the noisy fireworks! 
Nesting:  If you have a nest in your garden, please leave well 
alone!  Disturbing it can cause unnecessary stress and the mum to 
abandon her young. 
Ponds:  Ponds are a wonderful addition, please provide a ramp or 
stoney area for wildlife to use to escape if they fall in.   
Garden chemicals and slug pellets:  These can kill, please don’t 
use them and keep your garden as natural as possible. 
 

mailto:emmatrickett@hotmail.com
mailto:emmatrickett@hotmail.com
http://www.bluecampaignshop.co.uk
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Water:  Please provide fresh water in a heavy, shallow dish.  
Clean the dish regularly to prevent a build-up of algae and germs.   
Feeding:  If you are feeding one, please avoid the following: meal-
worms (no matter how much they love them!), sunflower hearts, 
fish flavoured cat food, bread, milk, eggs and sweet treats. These 
foods cause digestion problems, metabolic bone disease, and 
tooth decay.  Only feed fresh water and hedgehog biscuits or 
meaty cat/dog food.   
Hedgehog health:  Hedgehogs seen during the daytime are usual-
ly poorly and need help.  They must be taken to a vet or wildlife 
hospital asap. The exception is pregnant mums who are busy 
nestbuilding – they will be very busy carrying nesting material to 
and fro.  If you see a hedgehog covered in ticks, with spine loss, or 
moving slowly, then there is usually an underlying health issue, so 
it is best to gently capture (wear gloves!) and take to a wildlife 
hospital asap for medication, rehabilitation, and then eventual 
release. 
Hibernation: Hedgehogs need to be above a certain weight to 
survive hibernation.  If you see a small or orphaned hedgehog as 
we go into Autumn, then please contact a wildlife hospital imme-
diately for advice as they will need to be professionally looked 
after over winter and then released in Spring/Summer. 
Dogs: Please keep your dogs on leads when out for your night-
time walk; some dogs are very inquisitive, and both the hedgehog 
and dog can get nasty injuries from a curious snout or paw! 
Children:  Please help to instil a respect for all wildlife in your chil-
dren, explaining that wildlife is best admired from a distance.  
Children (and adults!) can become a ‘Hedgehog Champion’ by 
registering with www.hedgehogstreet.org to log sightings and by 
learning about them through their website. 
Emergency wildlife contacts:  
Vets. If you find a bleeding or badly injured animal, time is of the 
essence. Most vets will treat wildlife for free and then pass the 
animal onto a wildlife hospital for rehabilitation once treatment 
has been administered. 
Wiltshire Wildlife Hospital. 24 hour rescue and advice service 
www.wiltshirewildlifehospital.co.uk. All Animal Queries & Emer-
gencies: 07850 778752. General Enquiries Number: 01980 629470 
Help a Hedgehog Hospital. www.helpahedgehog.org. General 
Enquiries:  01453 886 424. 24hr emergency helpline:  07870 378 
207 or 01453 823 871. Evenings and weekends:  01453 886 424 or 
07867 974 525 
 
With best wishes for happy and healthy wildlife, Emma x 
 
                                     Many thanks Emma—let’s all do our bit!—Ed 

http://www.hedgehogstreet.org
http://www.wiltshirewildlifehospital.co.uk
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Life in the WI is beginning to return to some kind of normality.  In 
August we held a very successful barbecue when the weather 
was perfect and the afternoon was enjoyed by all.  Our Septem-
ber meeting appeared to be jinxed when first of all the Village 
hall cancelled our booking.  We were very grateful to Jo at The 
Hullavington Arms who stepped in to offer us the use of the pub 
for our meeting. Then 2 days before the meeting our speaker 
cancelled his booking.  This time, after loads of phone calls, 
Daphne Atkinson agreed to give us a talk on ‘Ghosts of hotels 
and inns’.  

We are looking forward to a great year.....our members have 
continued to support us through lockdown and have become 
quite competent on Zoom but we are pleased to be able to now 
meet in person. 2 new members have joined us so our flourish-
ing WI is looking good for the future. In October members will 
travel to Kington Langley for a John Aubrey group meeting when 
we join in with 6 other WIs in the area for an evening. Also in Oc-
tober our speaker will talk about ‘Wiltshire’s Little people’,  
which is a talk about Pelham Puppets. 2 of our members contin-
ue to take part in Walking Netball at Chippenham but we wel-
come anyone else who would like to participate on Monday 
mornings and/or Tuesday evening. 

New members are always welcome so come along and give our 
WI a try. We meet on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 2pm in 
the Village hall (normally).         
         Isobel Acott 

THE HULLAVINGTON WOMENS INSTITUTE 
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THE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT  

COMMITTEE 

 

It’s so good to see user groups returning to the 
hall after the summer break; a few groups have gone, but the 
majority have returned and are enjoying the updated hall.  

The two new bookings secretaries are working hard to change 
the booking system platform and moving to hourly bookings, 
which should free up the hall for more users during the week. 
Most groups should not notice much change in their rental fees, 
which are still competitive with neighbouring village halls. The 
new rental prices will be take effect from January 1st 2022.  

A priority for the hall committee is to get acoustic pads fitted in 
the main hall and we are hoping to get this done in the next few 
weeks. It will mean, however, that there will be some disruption 
to users during the installation. We are confident that the benefit 
of much better acoustics will help everyone! 

The hall is applying for a licence to sell alcohol and it should be in 
place by the end of October. The bar will stop selling at 10.30pm 
to ensure that local residents are not disturbed late at night.  

We are moving to a keyless entry system for the hall main door, 
which will be easier and more secure than using the many keys in 
circulation at the moment. Hall users will be informed when it’s 
installed.  

We continue to look for new activities for Hullavington residents, 
both old and young, and will keep you posted! However, if you 
have any suggestions please let me know at:                                   
anna@hullavingtonhall.org.uk                                   Anna Durrant 

 

                               Details of the hall changes overleaf……………... 

mailto:anna@hullavingtonhall.org.uk
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NOTICE OF CHANGES TO VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 

 

From 1st November 2021  there will be a new Booking system 
for our Village Hall.   

We will be using Hall Master – an on-line booking service.  We 
will be moving to an hourly booking system.  This will give Village 
Hall users much more flexibility and will mean we have more 
slots to offer. 

Bookings already made will be honoured under the old system, 
unless users decide otherwise.  All current users will be notified 
of changes separately. 

Use of the Village Hall will be at the discretion of the Hullaving-
ton Village Hall Committee. 

Bookings will be a minimum of one hour and then in 15 minutes 
intervals as required. 

The hire of the Hall includes use of tables and chairs.  

Bookings should, in the first instance, be made via Hall Master or 
if preferred, by email.  

A Letting Agreement will be signed prior to use for all users of 
the Hall. 

 

Any queries please do feel free to contact: 
 
lizzy@hullavingtonhall.org.uk or  
helen@hullavingtonhall.org.uk     
 
They will be able to guide you through the Booking system with 
Hall Master or you can ask them to make the booking for you. 
 
 
Many thanks to all those involved in updating the hall systems, 
I’ll change the summary on page 55  for the next edition. Ed 

mailto:lizzy@hullavingtonhall.org.uk
mailto:helen@hullavingtonhall.org.uk
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PARTY BOOKINGS  

Party bookings will be on the basis of a 4 hour slot, giving time 
for setting up/ clearing away/cleaning.  A deposit of £100 will be 
required.  

If more hours are required these will be charged at the appropri-
ate hourly rate.  

The rate includes the use of tables, chairs and the kitchen. 

PARTY BOOKINGS FOR 0-11 year olds  

 

 

 

Rate 
4 hours 

Both Rooms Kitchen (per booking 

VILLAGE USER 
  

£50.00 included 

NON VILLAGE USER 
  

£65.00 included 

Rate 
Minimum booking 
1 hour 

Small 
Room 

Main Hall Both 
Rooms 

Kitchen 
(per book-
ing 

VILLAGE USER – 
including all users 
who run clubs, reg-
ular events 
  

£5.00 £8.00 £10.00 No fee 

NON VILLAGE USER 
– one off bookings 
(not parties) 
  

£8.00 £12.00 £15.00 £5.00 

REGULAR/CORE/
BUSINESS USER 
(who do not reside 
in Hullavington) 

£10.00 £15.00 £20.00 £5.00 
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The day in the life of an airfield Hangar 

With Dyson taking over the airfield, Roché were delighted to be 
awarded the roller shutter and steel door package by Kier Con-
struction for the refurbishment of Hangar 86 at Hullavington Air-
field. 

This involved installing multiple roller 
shutters with one being installed on the 
left-hand side of the hangar to help pro-
tect a new CNC workshop that was under 
construction. Due to the type of work be-
ing carried out within the workshop the 
roller shutter needed to have high levels of 
thermal and weather resistance which 

made the type of material even more important. To achieve this 
we used our T77 insulated aluminium roller shutter which was 
installed with threshold strips for added weather protection, and 
special brush strips which were within the individual guide chan-
nels to help meet the requirements of an air test carried out after 
the installation.  

A separate fire rated roller shutter was installed to cover the can-
teen area and included an interface panel for linking into the 
hangar's fire alarm system. This shutter was certified for fire re-
sistance up to 1 hour to demonstrate that it had been tested to 
the latest fire standards. 

 

Steel combat doors were also in-
stalled to cover fire exits across 
the hangar and were manufac-
tured to suit the exact sizes re-
quired. 

Ryan Lees 

https://www.rocheawnings.com/
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VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
 

LINK is a charity that many of you may have heard of or used. 
It is run by local volunteers and offers transport to hospitals, 
doctors’ surgeries, dentists and other health related appoint-
ments for anyone living in the Malmesbury district. 
We have a friendly team of drivers who are all DBS checked 
and use their own cars for transport. A mileage allowance is 
paid to cover their expenses which is funded by the donations 
made by our clients. 
 
Due to the increase in medical appointments being made and 
lifts required, we are urgently looking for more volunteers to 
help drive our many clients on a flexible and ad hoc basis to 
suit you. 
 
If you would like to get involved but don’t want to drive, help is 
always appreciated to coordinate the service and answering 
the phone which is done from your home for approximately 
one morning per fortnight by arrangement. 
 
So, if you need transport to an appointment or would like to 
find out more about flexible volunteering with LINK, please 
contact us on the telephone number or email address provid-
ed. 
 

WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR FROM YOU. 
 

Tel: 01666 840861. Email: coordina-
tors@malmesburylink.co.uk 



42  

 
 



43  

 

 

 
 



44  



45  



46  

ACER TREE SURGEONS ARBORICULTURAL ASSOCIATION    
APPROVED CONTRACTOR 

Acer Tree Surgeons Ltd are at the forefront of the Arboricultural 
industry, with a huge range of skills and techniques, we are always 
able to deliver exceptional service to our clients.  We currently 
have clients in both domestic and commercial sectors throughout 
Wiltshire, Somerset, Bath, Bristol and surrounding Counties. 

 

The team are all NPTC qualified with chainsaw and maintenance 
CS30 & 31, aerial rescue CS38, climbing with a chainsaw CS39, 
pruning CS40 and dismantling operations CS41.  We are all first aid 
at work and manual handling qualified. 

 

Services include: 

• Tree Removals, Dismantles and Felling 

• Crown Reductions, Re-Shaping and Pruning 

• Hedge Cutting 

• Management of Dangerous Trees 

• Stump Grinding and Removal 

• Free Quotations and Tree Health Check 

 

Contact Adam M.Arbor.A, FdSc Arb ND Arb 

 

Tel: 01666 718078 / 07843 082634 

Email: adamroberts@acertreesurgeons.co.uk 
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Have you got a new puppy? Are you working and wor-
ried about leaving your dog all day?  

A walk during the day will break up the day and provide both men-
tal and physical stimulation for your dog. At Active companions we 

offer both individual walks and group walks, on and off the lead.  

Our group walks are carefully selected to match dogs based on 
breed, age, gender, and personality to ensure that everyone has the 

best time possible!  If your dog has specific requirements please 
contact me to discuss. 

 *  DBS Clear    *  First aid trained  *  Fully insured                   

*  Van with built in crates for your dog’s comfort and safety!
  

I have plenty of years’ experience working with dogs, having owned 
dogs for the last 20 years and through working in boarding and res-
cue kennels, grooming and in a training capacity. I also have a first 

class honour degree in Animal Behaviour and Welfare and a Masters 
in Anthrozoology.  I have also trained both my own dogs and other 
people’s dogs in a variety of different activities including heelwork 

to music, trick training, obedience, and dog agility. 

 

Contact me on 07763085378  
 Email me at activecompanionsservices@gmail.com 

 
Facebook Page: Active companions 

@Activecompanionsdogwalking 

  

mailto:activecompanionsservices@gmail.com


51  



52  



53  

Small groups and private lessons available at my studio in  

Hullavington 

(equipment or mat work) 
 

- Strengthen & tone core muscles 
- Improve flexibility & mobility 

- Improve your posture & balance 
- Alleviate stress & promote relaxation 

 
ALL AGES & ABILITIES WELCOME 

 
For further details call Sophie on 07753 143674 

or email—sophiegrogan77@gmail.com 
 

Neil Farr—Plumbing and Heating 

 

01793 526207 

07799595701 

 

No job too small or big, including 

 

Bathroom refits, central heating systems 

 

Free quotations and estimates 

 

Emergency call outs 

 

(WELL KNOWN IN HULLAVINGTON) 
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We will offer your child:  

 

• Full time childcare available from 
07.30 to 18.00 Monday to Friday 

• Four classrooms for children ranging from ages  0-5 

• Experienced, well qualified staff with a high staff to 
child ratio 

• A keyworker system for individual attention for your 
child 

• Two large outdoor play areas and an indoor soft 
play and sensory room 

• A wide variety of outdoor activities including farm 
walks 

• All areas of learning in the foundation stage 

• We accept Nursery Education Grant funding 

• Plenty of parking available 

 

Please ‘phone Kim Branston for details on    
01249 891349                                                         

dodfordfarmdaycare@outlook.com 
Dodford House Farm, Dodford Lane, Christian Malford,            

Chippenham, SN15 4DE 
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RATES FOR HIRING HULLAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL 
 Rates from 1st April 2020 

 
Basic charge for Hall £ per session (see note 1)   

(Commercial/Government users see note 2) 

User Category Core User Village User Non-Village  

Main Hall £20 £26 £39 

Side Hall £12.50 £14.50 £24 

Both Halls £26.50 £31.50 £52.50 

Supplementary Charges (below) are cumulative and additional to the above Basic Charge. 

Up to 24 people nil nil nil 

25-49 people nil £5.50 £9.50 

50-99 people nil £10.50 £15 

100+ people nil £12.50 £28 

Consumption of alcohol 
(see note 3) nil £10.50 £14 

Notes 

1 The Hall is hired on a session basis, there are 3 per day: 

 AM 09.00—13.00, PM 14.00—18.00, Eve 19.00—23.00 

2 Booking fees for Commercial / Government use are by          
arrangement. 

3 Temporary Event Notices (TENS) are required by law when 
alcohol is sold on the Hall premises.  It is the sole responsi-
bility of the hirer to arrange for the TENS and to declare his/
her intention to apply for one when booking the hall. 

To hire the Hall, please contact Paul Hadley on 01666 837096. Full 
details of hire are on the village website www.hullavington.info. 
Villagers who would like a one-off event in the hall should book 
min 3 months in advance. 

WiFi now available! 
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200 Club for the Village Hall 
 

August is always a big month for the 200 Club. We make our 
monthly draw at the Village Show and award 2 prizes of £100 and 2 
of £50. Congratulations to our winners this month 
 
The lucky two were: Gavin Williams & Sue Carter  £100 

                       Geoff Miller & Ken Snook  £50 

And we welcome our 10 new members who signed up at the Show 
or shortly thereafter. Many are new to the village, some had al-
lowed membership to lapse and one or two had been meaning to 
do it for ages! Thank you all for supporting the Village Hall and we 
hope yours will be a winning ticket! 

Handy Information 
 

 
Shop:    Post Office: 
Mon—Fri  08.00—18.00 Mon &  Tues  09.00—12.30 
Sat  08.30—16.00 Wed—Sun  Closed temporarily 
Sun  09.00—13.00    due to staff shortages
  
 

  

Exciting new 3 course Bistro menu available Wednesday and 

Thursdays! Open Friday to Sunday as well. 

Please see Facebook, notice board, email or call for updates and 
information.  01666 837770 or email  

hello@hullavingtonarms.co.uk 

 

The Hullavington Arms  
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Book group Liz Parry Williams 01666 837713 

Film Group Sarah Harmer 01666 837704 

Football Club James Nation 07894 715080 

Golden Threads Alison Reed 01666 837661 

Jolly Tots Rachel Cripps 07850 176901 

M'bury & District Link  01666 840861 

N'hood Police Team  101 

N'hood Watch 

Mandy House     
man-
dy.hullavington.nhw.
@gmail.com 

07955 410350 

Parish Church Adam Beaumont 01666 311177 

www.hullavingtonparis
hcouncil.org.uk Sharon Neal 

01249 659842   

Poetry Group Catherine Sanderson 01666 838824 

Primary School & Little 
Hoots Nursery Sue Tudge 01666 837604 

Recorder Group Maggie Dyson 01666 837358 

Rights of Way, Roads & Pavements 0300 4560105 

Short Mat Bowls Pat Harper 07462 136889 

200 Club Geraldine McKibbin 01666 837736 

Village Hall 

Anna Durrant an-
na@hullavingtonhall.
org.uk  01666 837569  

Women's Institute Isobel Acott 01666 837458 

http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
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Meet the Villager 

 
A light hearted chat with a local about their 
time in Hullavington 

 

In this edition we meet Sarah Harmer 

 

We moved to the village in 1986 as my husband William was going 
to be working in Swindon.     

We always wanted to live in this part of the world - my brother 
lives in Cirencester and William's sister lives near Bisley.      

The village seemed a typical village and we fell in love with our 
house ‘Barnfield’ immediately and put in an offer after our first vis-
it.   

The village was a very different place then and it took a bit of time 
to get into the swing of things. I have enjoyed lots of activities in 
the village over the years—  I joined Liz Parry-William’s first art 
class and I started the Hullavington Lace Makers in 1990.   I also 
joined the Women’s Institute, which introduced me to many more 
people.   I've been involved with other various things over the 
years which have all been great fun- especially taking our two don-
keys, George and Petronella, to various different occasions with 
various measures of success!    
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William has been chairman of the Parish Council amongst other 
roles.   

Both our children were married in the village church which were 
very special days to us both. 

 

 

 

Quick Fire Questions: 

• Guilty pleasure?  A box of chocs and a good rom com 

• Who would play me in movie?  It would have to be Sandi 
Toksvig or Susan Callman (size matters!) 

• Change one thing in village?  The parking in the Street 

• Dinner guest?  Noel Coward 

• Cat or dog?  Probably dog  

• Happiness is?  Sitting watching the sea, with my sketchbook 
beside me, William and a dog 

• Advice to teenage self.  Believe you can do anything if you 
set your heart on it 

• Bucket list?  Visit to Florence 
 

 

 



60  

 

HULLAVINGTON HISTORY—THEN AND NOW 

This month’s picture, taken in 1986, shows the large ‘Hullavington’ 
sign that used to welcome visitors to the village. Behind it is the 
school warning sign and further on the 30mph restriction.  I’m not 
sure when the large ‘Hullavington’ was removed but believe it was 
in the 1990s. At the same time the 30mph was replaced with a rec-
tangular board which incorporated the 30 but had ‘Hullavington’ 
underneath and requested motorists to ‘Please drive carefully’, 
with a similar board the other side of the road. 

The present photograph shows that all signage has now been re-
moved from the location. It is interesting to note how the trees 
have grown in the school grounds and a house has been built just 
beyond the school. 30mph signs are now either side of Cemetery 
Corner, with one of them displaying ‘Hullavington’ and ‘Please 
drive carefully’.  The new school warning sign is at the entrance to 
the cemetery.                                                                          Dave Hunt 


